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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Light Assembly and Manufacturing Building Project
	Lead Agency: City of Grand Terrace
	Contact Name: Scott Hutter
	Email: shutter@grandterrace.ca-gov
	Phone Number: 
	Project Location: 21801 and 21803 Barton Road, Grand Terrace                                              San Bernardino County                                                
	Project Description: The project is the development of an assembly and light manufacturing building up to a maximum of 173,000 square feet in size. Site improvements include 18 dock doors, perimeter wall and fencing, new parking, landscaping, trash enclosure area, lighting, security, and street improvements along the north side of the site.
The 9.2-acre site is addressed 21801 and 21823 Barton Road, located on the south side of Barton Road, between Terrace Avenue and La Crosse Avenue, and identified as Assessor Parcel Numbers 1167-121-02; 1167-121-03; 1167-121-04; 1167-121-07; 1167-131- 011; and a portion of 1167-121-08.
In the independent judgment of City Planning Staff, it was found that the project will not have a significant effect on the environment. Based on the results of the Initial Study with implementation of proposed mitigation measures to reduce impacts to biological resources, cultural resources, geology and soils, hazards and hazardous materials, noise, transportation, and tribal cultural resources. 
	Project's Effects: As discussed in Section 4.4, Biological Resources, after implementation of Mitigation Measures BIO-1 and BIO-2, the proposed project would result in less than significant impacts to biological resources. Similarly, as discussed in Sections 4.5, Cultural Resources, and Section 4.18, Tribal Cultural Resources, after implementation of Mitigation Measures CR-1 through CR-3 and TCR-1 and TCR-2, the proposed project would result in less than significant impacts to human remains, archaeological resources, and tribal cultural resources. In addition, as discussed in Section 4.7, Geology and Soils, after implementation of Mitigation Measure GEO-2, the proposed project would result in less than significant impacts to paleontological resources. 
	Areas of Controversy: None
	List of Agencies: None


